
Halloween Decorating
Contest

Fall can be so fun. The crispness in the
air tends to lead us into thinking about Hot
Apple Cider, Pumpkin Pie and the corn
maze at Denver Botanic Gardens
(Chatfield)... But wait, get those Halloween decorations out! They could make
you $25 richer. CWCA will have judges out at dusk, looking at decorations
the week before Halloween. Remember to turn on the lights and give us a
chance to see just how creative a neighborhood we have. There will be (2) $25
Gift Certificate prizes awarded and a follow up article with photo will appear
in the newsletter. If you’d like to call in and make sure a drive-by includes
your house or your neighbor’s house, please call the CWCA voicemail num-
ber at 303-904-8218. Leave your name, phone number and street address.

Welcome to the CWCA Board
The September CWCA meeting gave the Board an opportunity to wel-

come in another Board member. Kathi Waite moved into Columbine West
back in 1991, from Texas. During that time her family has lived in (3) differ-
ent homes in the development. She doesn’t like to move far. She has (3) chil-
dren: David, Michael and Kaitlyn (Tuey) who all attended Dutch Creek, Ken
Caryl MS and CHS. Her boys are both serving in the Navy at this time, while
Kaitlyn is a Junior at CHS. Kathi has been a Critical Care RN for 32 years and
is currently the Nurse Manager in the Neurosurgical ICU and Stroke Unit for
the University of Colorado Hospital. CWCA welcomes Kathi and her ideas
onto the Board. All of the (6) Board positions are filled at this time, which is
a huge help to the Officers. All Board members have voting privileges and

holding a Board position is a
prerequisite to a possible
Officer’s position. The
Secretary Position is still in
need of someone to manage,
see attached article.
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We need your help!
We need volunteers to deliver the CWCA newsletter
to the neighbors who live on and near your street.
The time involved is ususally less than a half an hour
a month. We receive this newsletter for free each
month. In return, our commitment to the publisher of
the newsletter, Colorado Lasertype, is that the
newsletter will be delivered in a timely manner to all
the homes in the neighborhood. Columbine West is
a large neighborhood but if each person does one
small thing, we can get it done! Please call 303-972-
2387 to volunteer. We need you! We need substi-
tute volunteers to help cover routes when people
are ill or out of town.

Next CWCA Meetings
7.00 p.m., Dutch Creek Elementary

Oct. 12th, Nov. 9th, Dec. TBD

CWCA Says “Thank You” To Deb Tucker &
Seeks New Garden Club Committee Chair 

A few years ago, an excellent idea was presented to the CWCA by a very
energetic and innovative thinker, Deb Tucker. She thought that the entrances
to Columbine West could use some sprucing up. Tackling the project was
going to take many hands, some hard labor and the cooperation of Jefferson
County, whose land was to be transformed and maintained by a newly formed
committee – the Garden Club. Indeed, this group has done a wonderful job
and it continues to make a difference in Columbine West. Many of you that
have worked with Deb understand the intensity with which she tackles a proj-
ect and how each one takes on a life of its

Lost and Hope to Find
On September 14, CWCA received an email

from a community member asking about placing an
ad for a lost item. After connecting with the neigh-
bor, we felt we could do better by running an article
in the newsletter. Just another way of helping the
community. Please read.

On Sunday, September 12, my husband acciden-
tally left his wallet and my camera on the back of our
car. We live at 7891 W. Quarto Dr. and he headed out
towards Allison and then on to Zephyr to Ken Caryl.
He got a phone call from someone in our neighbor-
hood named Mary.  She found his wallet in the mid-
dle of Ken Caryl and was able to return that to us. We
retraced his route many times in search of the cam-
era and have not located it. It was a small Canon
PowerShot camera. Even if the camera is no longer
functional, I would love to get the memory card back
for the pictures. Our home number is 303-948-7253.
Thank you so much! — Janet and Mark

If anyone has any information to help them
retrieve their camera, please feel free to contact
them. Thank you to Mary for the return of the wallet.

CWCA Calendar of Events
•  Oct. 2nd, Marching Band Friendship Cup Competition 

(Longmont), All day 
•  Oct. 12th, CWCA Meeting, 7 p.m. Dutch Creek Elem. 
•  Oct. 14th, Mr. Columbine @ CHS, 7 p.m.
•  Oct. 30th, Trick-or-Treat Street @ CHS, 3-5 p.m.
•  Oct. 31st, Halloween Decorating Contest Judging

continued on page 2



Page 2 CWCA / October 2010

Columbine West Civic Association 
303-904-8218 • www.columbinewest.org
www.neighborhoodlink.com/jeffco/cwc

Officers
Nora Lund, President • 303-904-8218 • CWCAtalk@gmail.com

Joyce Hooker, Vice President, dnjhooker@msn.com
Secretary - OPEN

Mary Cole, Treasurer

Board Members
All 6 Board positions FILLED

COHOPE Delegate
Cindy Coats and

Floating Board Member

Newsletter Delivery Coordinators
303-972-2387

Newsletter Editor
Natasha McCombs, ncmccombs@yahoo.com

Website Coordinator
Amanda O’Bryan

Newsletter Ad Manager
Colorado Lasertype

Garden Club Coordinator
Open

Schools
Dutch Creek Elementary  7304 W. Roxbury Pl.
Ken Caryl Middle School  6509 W. Ken Caryl Ave.
Columbine High School  6201 S. Pierce St.

Check Facebook for information on Neighbors Helping Neighbors.

The newsletter is published monthly. Deadline for news  is the 13th
and ads is the 15th of each month for the next month’s issue except the Jan.
issue which is Dec. 6th. All articles must be approved by the editor for
publication, or as space permits. To submit an article, please call a board
member or e-mail the editor. All “Letters to the Editor” must be signed and
include a daytime phone number in case there are any questions. Letters may
be printed without the author’s name if requested.

For advertising, contact Colorado Lasertype, 303-979-7499 
getinfo@ColoradoLasertype.com

Appearance of an advertisement in this publication does not constitute a recommendation
or endorsement by the publisher or the association of the goods or services offered therein. The
opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the individual authors and not of the Board
of Directors of your association or the publisher. Neither the Board, publisher nor the authors
intend to provide any professional service or opinion through this publication. 

Jefferson County Numbers
Information 303-279-6511
Animal Control 303-271-5070
Clerk & Recorder 303-271-8168
Colorado State Patrol 303-239-4500
County Commissioners 303-271-8525
County Administrator 303-271-8500
Extension Service 303-271-6620

Motor Vehicles 303-271-8100
Highways & 

Transportation 303-271-8495
Planning & Zoning 303-271-8700
Sheriff - Emergency 911
Traffic Complaints 303-271-5677
Voting Information 303-271-8111

NIC Mission Statement
A group of volunteer homeowners who welcome new residents,

educate all Columbine West residents about covenants, zoning and
county ordinances, while addressing issues pertaining to our communi-
ty, and look for opportunities to improve and enhance our neighborhood.

own. We have all been the beneficiaries of the hard work, late
evenings, and lengthy contract discussions done on behalf of
Columbine West, by Deb Tucker. Our civic association and the
Garden Club have been an example for other neighborhoods to
aspire to. Back at the beginning of 2010, Deb started to off-load
a few responsibilities, in essence to balance her life and the many
demands of her own family. Some interested neighbors came for-
ward and filled in the gaps. There is still more to do. Deb has
decided to step down from the Garden Club Committee Chair
position. CWCA and all of those that have been touched with
Deb’s generosity and pain-staking attention to details extend
another “Thank You” to Deb for spearheading the Garden Club
and the dedication put toward the projects and community events.
If anyone can share some time and talent with CWCA in this
greatly appreciated work, call the voicemail line at 303-904-8218
and leave your name and number. The Garden Club has worked
many hours to help re-energize the Columbine West community.
Please think about how you might be able to help too.

— Nora Lund (CWCA President)

Garden Club, continued from front page

continued on page 3

Vacancies in Columbine West
If you know of a home that is vacant in Columbine West, noti-

fy CWCA on our voicemail line at 303-904-8218 (be sure to pro-
vide the address of the property). We will help monitor the
property, but may be limited legally from taking any action
depending on the stage of the foreclosure. If you witness suspi-
cious activity on this property (or any other Columbine West
property), call the Jefferson County Dispatch at 303-277-0211. If
possible, report it as it happens. To report a crime in progress, call
911. The Sheriff’s Office needs your eyes and ears to help identi-
fy illegal activity. To report zoning violations such as noxious
weeds or weeds over 12” or excess trash, please contact Jefferson
County Planning and Zoning at 303-271-8725.

Important Numbers
1) Scrap Metal pick-up, 303-522-8041

Unwanted scrap metals of any kind, freezers, refrigerators,
stoves, washers/dryers, microwaves, vacuums, shelving, mowers
and car batteries. Metal is found in many household items; please
feel free to call before you throw them away. The more we recy-
cle, less piles up in the landfill. Fees are charged where necessary;
otherwise this is a FREE service.
2) Rooney Road Recycling, 303-710-9120

For appointments call: 303-316-6262
$20 drop-off charge/cash or check 
$30 home scheduled pick-up
Includes 75lbs of the following items: paint thinner, fertiliz-

ers, waxes, cleaners, oil based paint, anti-freeze, batteries, aerosol
cans. In addition to the 75lbs of the above, you are allowed the
following: 25 gallons of oil, 10 gal. of latex paint, 5 auto batter-
ies and 5 florescent light bulbs. Open by appointment only:
Wednesdays & Saturdays (8 a.m. to 2 p.m.)

Home Improvement Contest winners 
will be included in the November newsletter.
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Bunker’s

GARAGE DOOR SERVICE, LLC
720-334-3295

REPAIR • REPLACE • REMODEL
ALL MAKES & MODELS Serviced

Exclusively servicing S. Jeffco
25+ years experience

Now opeN 
In Southwest plaza!

RenewDry
Carpet Care, LLC.

Simply Green, Simply Clean.

•    Eco Friendly

•    Pet and Family Friendly

•    Low Moisture - Quick Drying

•    Stain Specialists

•    Fast, Friendly Service

•    Free Estimates

Call Today!

303-501-1812

Any 3 Rooms for

$78
Not valid with any other offer.

Free Stain
Protection
With full price cleaning 

of 5 residential rooms. 

Not valid with any other offer.

Resolve To Be Ready In 2010
In light of the recent wildfires in Colorado, it should make us

pause and question how prepared we are in the event that someone
should knock on our door and tell us to evacuate immediately. One
of the Boulder residents evacuated from his home left in jogging
shorts, a T-shirt, and shower clogs. That was all. No ID, no money,
and no phone. He didn’t have any idea how long it would be before
he could return home, if indeed his home would still be standing.

While we in Columbine West may not be involved in a wildfire,
many other types of disasters such as tornadoes, floods, winter
storms, home fires, gas leaks, earthquakes, and even those man-
made require us to plan ahead for unexpected surprises, speed
recovery, and reduce our losses and regrets. Basic services such as
electricity, gas, water, sewage treatment, and telephones may be cut
off for days or weeks.

Your family may not be together when an emergency happens,
so it is important to plan in advance: What you will need to take
with you in case you can’t return home soon; How you will contact
one another; How you will get back together; What you will do per-
sonally in different situations? It is important for families to sit
down and create an emergency plan. Here are some questions to
think about. 

• If you were not allowed back to your own home, where
would your family go instead to be reunited? 

• If you and your children were separated during an emer-
gency, where would each of you call to leave messages?
Remember, your phone recorder at home may not be func-
tional and local cell phone circuits may be down or over-
loaded. Is there a relative living out-of-state where all of
your family members can call and leave messages?

• If you can’t get back to your home and members of your
family have critical medicines that they need, where will
they get them in an emergency? Do you have medical insur-
ance or pharmacy cards with you? Do you know your Dr’s
emergency contact information?

• If you have to evacuate your home, is the gas tank on your
car almost empty?

• What’s going to happen to your family pet?
• Do you have important documents that you may need to file

insurance claims, pay bills, take care of injured family members, or
manage the responsibilities associated with a death? Here are sug-
gested documents that you should locate, copy and store in a safe
place (fire proof box, safe deposit box, or with a friend or relative):
Birth certificate; Death certificate; Marriage license; Will, Power of
attorney; Living will or other medical powers; Trust documents;
Social Security cards; Military records; Medical records including
prescription information; Insurance policies (life, health disability,
long term care, auto, homeowners, renters); Checking and saving
account statements; Retirement account records; Other investment
statements; Pay stubs; Tax returns; Car titles and registrations;
Mortgage/property deeds; Rental agreement/lease; Warranties and
receipts for major purchases; Credit card records; Other loan records;
Safe deposit box information (location and key). Having access to
important documents can make recovery time after a disaster easier
to manage. Free preparedness resources, such as a Family Emergency
Plan template and an Emergency Supply Kit Checklist are just a click
away at www.READYColorado.com or www.Ready.gov. 

Also available through the READYColorado website is a
Family Communications Plan worksheet to help you think through
how your family will communicate with each other during an emer-
gency. MAKE A PLAN, MAKE A KIT, BE INFORMED, BE
PREPARED!
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Dutch Creek Elementary News
Greetings Parents and Guardians, 

Welcome to the 2010-2011 school year at Dutch Creek! We
are thrilled to begin this year with you. It is heavenly to have your
students back in the school – the school now feels normal for the
Dutch Creek staff! Your students bless us with their presence and
insights every day! I have enjoyed re-opening our newly upgrad-
ed school – thank you Jeffco voters! Our new kindergartners have
settled in immediately and are well on their way to making
tremendous gains this year! Our other students are enjoying the
facility upgrades, new staff members, time with friends, and the
start of another opportunity to be a kid and grow socially, emo-
tionally and academically. 

It is with great enthusiasm that we announce that we 
have received a Performance rating from the Colorado
Department of Education. Performance is the highest of four
ratings that will be allocated to schools under the new accredita-
tion model. We achieved this status due to the significant reading,
writing and mathematics growth we made with students during
the 2009-2010 school year. This growth is direct evidence of the
focus of our staff to increase their collaboration between grade
levels and commitment to systemic instruction – in plain terms
this means the right hand knows what the left hand is doing in
terms of instruction at every grade level. True collaboration
between staff members has changed the educational experience
for students such that learning logically and sequentially builds
from one year to the next – using the same structures for presen-
tation of content. So the way in which we present content is con-
sistent across the school – which speeds up your child’s ability to
make meaning of concepts and link them to prior learning. 

IS YOUR HOME WIRED SAFELY?

We are fully licensed, insured and certified to permanently repair
aluminum wiring and remove your fire hazard. Visit our Web site at
www.alwirerepair.com to read about the
hazards of aluminum wiring and the CPSC
recommended COPALUM repair method.

ALUMINUM WIRING
can be DANGEROUS!






Call today for your home wiring evaluation!

(720) 299-4706

Most homes built between 1964 & 1974 contain aluminum wiring.

Did you know “homes wired with aluminum
wiring are 55 times more likely to have
one or more connections reach Fire
Hazard Conditions”

—US Consumer Product Safety

Commission (CPSC) Pub #516

Your Safety Is Our Business!
Lic #6092 • Insured • Honest & Dependable

Serving all your electrical needs
with Local References!

Superior Quality, Affordable Prices

In Stock Frame Sale
Take an additional 20% off in stock frames 

or framed art with this coupon.
Expires 12/21/2010

303-904-2843
www.btgframing.com

South-East Corner of
Wadsworth & Coal Mine
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Volunteers of America (VOA) 
Helps Senior Homeowners

Did you know they provide minor repairs and safety modifi-
cations in the home of senior homeowners 60 and older? Some
measures to help make your home safer and free safety assess-
ments: install non slip surfaces in tub or shower, install handles
on tubs, install raised toilet seat adapters or regulate hot water
heater. There is work that they will perform that includes;
Electrical: switch receptacle replacement, replace ceiling porch
light fixtures, install light timers, night light plug ins or install
smoke and/or CO detectors. Plumbing: replace faucet washers,
replace toilet tank workings or install hand held showers.
Interior/Exterior: fix or replace door handles/locks, install dead-
bolts, minor repair to stair treads and storm doors, replace carpet
bars and thermostats. There is also work that they will not per-
form that includes; work that requires professional licensing,
appliance repair, rewiring or installing new circuits, no tearing
into walls, floors, or digging up pipes, repair or replace garbage
disposals or water heaters, roof repair, painting, remodeling, add-
ons or siding, cabinets or countertops, carpet or house cleaning,
remove or replace storm doors or windows. You can contact the
(VOA) for more information, call the Safety of Seniors
Handyman Program at 303-297-0408.

— Excerpt from Jefferson County Commissioner Kathy
Hartman’s County Lines September 2010 publication.

continued on page 4
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PBS – Positive Behavior Supports is also going strong within
Dutch Creek. Students have already been earning DIVE slips
because they – Demonstrate Respect, Improve Self, Value
Learning, and demonstrate Environmental care, which are our
core values. We are ready to kick-off DIVE Bingo on our boards
in the Main Hallway. PBS has implemented a school-wide disci-
pline system which reinforces positive behavior and redirects
individual student behavior in the same way in every classroom.
Having common expectations regarding how student behavior is
reinforced and redirected has developed consistency between
grade levels. 

We have added several new staff members including:
Cassandra Hess (5th grade), Suzanne Ogborn (4th grade),
Josefina Ygoa (ESL Tutor), Mensur Hadzic (Facility
Manager), Beth Watts (Instructional Coach) and Mary Sileo
(Teacher Librarian). 

This year is the second year of our Longitudinal Comparative
Research Study to pilot the unpublished version of Scott
Foresman Reading Street as our primary resource for teaching lit-
eracy. This year both kindergarten, third, fourth and sixth grade
teachers are able to use the resources to its full capacity.
Participation in this research study is: deepening our knowledge
of quality reading and writing instruction, increasing student
engagement with meaningful content, and raising the bar in terms
of expectations for student learning. 

As a staff, we are committed to providing a comprehensive
experience for your students. We welcome volunteers who would
be willing to work with staff members to sponsor enrichment
activities for students such as: Basketball Intramurals,
Destination Imagination, Art Club, Drama Club, etc. We want to
offer a variety of activities for a variety of students and are open
to hearing your ideas. If you are interested in volunteering, please
contact me at jjpennel@jeffco.k12.co.us or 303-982-4565. 

I also want to extend our thanks to the Jefferson County vot-
ers who approved the 2005 Budget and Bond Election. Funds
from this election remodeled Dutch Creek so that each grade
level classroom has a projector mounted into the ceiling, new
heating and cooling (HVAC), new lighting, and new electrical
outlets. Our Gym was also given many upgrades such as new
paint on the ceiling and back wall, stage lighting with dimmers
(our Drama Club is thrilled), and new general lighting. To wrap
up construction, Dutch Creek was professionally cleaned. We feel
like we have a new school – that is clean, welcoming, and engag-
ing for your students! 

I welcome anyone who reads this newsletter to join our
School Improvement Team, (SIT) which is a group of involved,
caring parents who meet with me every third Tuesday from 4:30-
6:00 p.m. While it is a principal run agenda – this is an opportu-
nity for me to listen to your perceptions and guidance regarding
additional steps we should take for ongoing growth. 

Once again – it is my pleasure and honor to serve you and
your students every day! I am extraordinarily impressed with the
growth we are all making together! 

Sincerely, 
— Jennifer Pennell, Principal

Call us today to schedule your FREE estimate!

www.housepaintingofcolorado.com
720.855.7019

Fully Licensed & Insured

Exterior
Faux Finishes
Commercial

Interior
Staining
Residential

Book before August 1st and
save $100!
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and save $100!

Elementary News, continued from page 4
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September Yard of the Month
Neighbors that care about and for their yards have given the

Yard of the Month many properties to look at this summer. Late
into the growing season gives a gardener some added issues to
contend with. This month our winners are John and Sharon
Osborne at 6831 S. Reed Court. They have lived in Columbine
West since 2000 when their home was finished being construct-
ed. John is a native of Colorado and hails from grandparents that
came to Colorado in the early 1900’s, making his granddaughter
a 5th generation native. Brand new yards come with many chal-
lenges themselves, especially with the poor soil conditions. John
and Sharon have done the majority of the landscaping and plant-
ing. The entryway sidewalk is flanked by planter boxes that they
recently installed rip-rap to, adding a rustic dimension. The
miniature and climbing roses are growing alongside moneywort
and similar groundcovers. Baskets on the front porch are over-
flowing with trailing petunias. Tucked into the landscape, on the
shaded side are even a few house plants. It is very apparent that a
“true green thumb” lives at the address. The Osborne’s travel
around to many of the local nurseries, but mentioned that
Tagawa’s Nursery in Parker is their favorite for selection, avail-
ability and quality. Even with all the color and incredible health
of the plants, the Osborne’s commented on how difficult the
growing conditions were this year. Looks like they found a way
to off-set that. The winning homeowner receives a $50 gift cer-
tificate to Home Depot, compliments of Jenny James. They also
proudly display a sign in their yard stating “Yard of the Month
Winner.” The yards that have been nominated and selected over
the past few years continue to delight and inspire. Thank you,
Jenny James, for bringing this great contest back to Columbine
West and for your support in our community.

Lou is selling houses!
Thinking about selling your home?
Call Lou, she can get you moving.

Lou Bissett
Ron Thorne Group

303.921.5367
Keller Williams Advantage Realty LLC

7688 Datura Cr, Littleton CO

LOU JUST DID IT AGAIN!SOLD! 

KIDS Wear Costumes 
for safe indoor Trick-or-Treating
& Inflatable Bounce Houses!
Bring swimsuits (required to enter pool area).

NOTICE:
Children 5 & under MUST BE ACCOMPANIED IN THE WATER 

BY AN ADULT (age 18 or older) within arm’s reach at all times.

Boo-rific
Bash & Splash!

Friday, October 29
6 – 9 p.m.

Ridge Recreation Center

$4 per child
Adults FREE!

303-409-2525
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Trash Company Survey
Board Member John Basila is still researching the availabili-

ty of discounted rates for the neighborhood from various trash
companies. Since Columbine West does not have a unique Trash
Removal provider, you can see garbage trucks in the neighbor-
hood on any given weekday. Would you prefer a single pickup
day for the neighborhood? Would you like to save money on your
trash service? Please take a few minutes to give us your input on
Trash Collection: http://www.surveymonkey.com/s/2L82W73

If you’d prefer to give your feedback directly to John, call him
at 303-589-9034.



October 2010 / CWCA Page 7

Questions, Questions! 
The CWCA voicemail line recently received an inquiry about

dead trees in the neighborhood. “Does the CWCA have any way
of addressing dead tree issues with homeowners and what are
the obligations of the homeowners who has the problem on
their property?” First off, CWCA does not have any covenants or
rules regarding how neighbors should handle their obviously
dead trees. County zoning will only visit a property when a tree
has fallen down and causes damage. Homeowners have an obli-
gation to take reasonable preventative measures in a situation like
this. Remember that not only the yard in which the tree falls, but
possibly neighboring yards may be impacted. A falling tree could
potentially hurt or kill a person who happened to be standing in
your yard or the neighbor’s at the wrong time. It’s worth spend-
ing a little money and time to ensure that isn’t likely to happen.
The cwcatalk@gmail.com is also available for neighbors to
write in and have questions answered. Feel free to contact the
voicemail line at anytime to share your thoughts and/or concerns.
Our voicemail line at 303-904-8218 received (9) calls during the
month of August. We will continue to post questions as we have
space available.

FALL IS HERE!
Now is the time to have your furnace tuned up 

to help lower your utility bills and prevent costly repairs.

Call us today at 303-979-8767 for your “Super Furnace
Tune-Up” normally a $150.00 value for just 

$69.00
In addition, you will receive a 10% discount off any repairs.

If you are wanting to replace your old inefficient furnace,
give us a call for a Free Estimate.

How is the Newsletter Built?
The CWCA Newsletter is built up of articles that come in

from many sources. Some of the articles are not generated by
CWCA, but are printed by Colorado Lasertype as fillers to the
newsletter. Most of the articles we print have information for the
1,555 neighbors that live within Columbine West. Articles
address upcoming events, covenant issues and community inter-
ests. We welcome neighborhood input and try to give a neutral
representation. CWCA, like many other neighborhoods, has been
given the opportunity to use the newsletter as a means to commu-
nicate within the development. Colorado Lasertype prints the
newsletters with advertising dollars generated from retailers sub-
mitting advertisements. You may notice at times that the newslet-
ter has (12) pages and then other times it is only (8) pages long.
This is all dependent on the amount of retailers advertising that
month. CWCA tries to bring the most important and time sensi-
tive information to the community each month. If you would like
to submit an article or see something written about, call the voice-
mail line at 303-904-8218 with your request, or email the editor
at ncmccombs@yahoo.com.

Some Secretarial Help is Needed
Once a month the CWCA Officers, Board Members,

Committee Chairs and any interested homeowners come together
to share what has been happening in the neighborhood and what
is being scheduled. Over the last few months, the association has
been without an official Secretary. By far the most important duty
is the taking of the minutes. The minutes are records of what was
done, not what was said. Minutes should not contain discussions,
personal opinions, adjectives, or interpretations. The secretary
signs the minutes when they are written, and the president signs
after they are approved. If you would like to become an involved
community member within the association, call the voicemail
line at 303-904-8218 and leave a message or plan on attending a
monthly meeting at Dutch Creek Elementary. The Board meets
the 2nd Tuesday of each month at 7 p.m.
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Remember, taking care 
of yourself is always in 
fashion, too. 

You’re 
fashionable 
in the rest 
of your life.

October is National Breast Cancer Awareness Month

strength compassion hope innovation expertisehope innovation expertise

Centura Health complies with the Civil Rights Act of 1964 and Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, and no person shall be excluded from participation in, be denied 
benefi ts of, or otherwise be subjected to discrimination in the provision of any care or service on the grounds of race, religion, color, sex, national origin, sexual preference, 
ancestry, age, familial status, disability or handicap. Copyright © 2010 Centura Health.

October is National Breast Cancer Awareness Month

OFFICE HOURS:

Monday - Friday 
7:30 am - 5 pm

Wednesday
Extended hours 7 am - 7 pm

First Saturday of each month
8 am - 12 pm

APPOINTMENTS: 

303-738-2767

LOCATION: 

7700 S. Broadway, Littleton, CO 80122
One mile north of C-470 on South Broadway

Schedule your mammogram today. 
All new mammography patients will receive 
a FREE welcome gift.

Life is busy and it can seem hard to fi nd time for preventative 
care. But a digital mammogram at The Breast Center at 
Littleton Adventist Hospital is quick and simple.

better contrast for our specialized breast radiologists to evaluate.

conventional fi lm mammography.

combined experience.

Call today to speak with our Breast Center scheduler 
at 303-738-2767.

We are a Patient Satisfaction Award Winner and 
we’re proud to be part of the Centura Health Network of Care. mylittletonhospital.org

    

   

   

   

   

   
  

   



2010 Membership Tally
Our summer has been packed full of community events and a

huge “Thank You” to all of those who paid their dues to help sup-
port CWCA. We will continue to host activities; check the
Calendar of Events to see what is being planned and maybe how
your own talents could be put to use. Presently there are 368 paid
memberships, which is 88% towards reaching the 2010 goal of
420. Dues and /or donations can be mailed to: Columbine West
Civic Association, P.O. Box 620026, Littleton, CO 80162. New
Payment Option! Pay securely online with PayPal, VISA, MC,
Discover, and AMEX. Go to: www.neighborhoodlink.com/jeffco/
cwc/. If you have a special project you would like to donate to,
make that notation on your payment. Membership dues are
accepted all year long. Thank you for your continuing support in
making Columbine West a great community to live in.

Crime Prevention Month
This was established in 1984 by the National Crime

Prevention Council to promote awareness of important issues
such as victimization, volunteerism, and creating safer, more 
caring communities.

National Newspaper Week, October 3-9
With Americans reading print newspapers less and less in

favor of scanning websites and watching television news pro-
grams, this week spotlights the value of the written word in print
and celebrates the role newspapers have played in influencing
society.
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Why You Can’t Avoid 
‘Trick or Treat!’ on Halloween

Wherever you live, chances are that on October 31 you’ll be
visited by pirates, ghosts, princesses, and monsters demanding
“Trick or Treat!” at your front door. It’s all been part of the
Halloween fun for as long as most of us can remember.

Costumes and going door-to-door for treats can be traced back
to pagan and Christian rituals from the Middle Ages. 

In Britain and Ireland, poor people would beg for food door to
door in exchange for prayers for the dead on the day before All
Souls’ Day (Nov. 2). This practice, called “souling,” evolved
from a European pagan tradition. The wearing of costumes and
masks originates in Celtic traditions of attempting placate evil
spirits by copying them.

Immigrants from Scotland and Ireland brought the tradition of
“guising” to the New World, with children going through their
neighborhoods requesting food and coins, usually in exchange for
a dance or poem. 

The term “trick or treat” in print was seen in Alberta, Canada,
in 1927, and in The Oregon Journal newspaper in 1934: “Other
young goblins and ghosts, employing modern shakedown meth-
ods, successfully worked the ‘trick or treat’ system in all parts of
the city.”

Trick-or-treating had become an established fixture of
American popular culture by the 1950s, when Walt Disney pro-
duced a cartoon called “Trick or Treat” and an episode of the pop-
ular TV show Ozzie and Harriet showed children overwhelming
the Nelson household in search of candy. Today, the only way to
avoid costumed kids on Halloween is to hide in your house with
the lights off – but where’s the fun in that?

A new car star ts with 
a Bellco Auto Loan.
You’ve put off buying a car for a while now. This is 
a great time to buy, especially when you consider 
Bellco Credit Union for your auto loan. Advantages 
like the same low rates on new and used cars, longer 
more fl exible terms, a simple application process, 
and approval within 24 hours make it easy to choose 
Bellco. It’s never been a better time to replace your 
old car. And with a Bellco Auto Loan, we can help put 
you in the driver’s seat.

www.bellco.org
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Teen Services
To add your teen's name, please call Colorado Lasertype at 303-979-

7499 and leave the following information: the neighborhood you live in,
your age, phone number and the categories you would like included.
Categories: (B) Baby-sitting * Red Cross Cert. for CPR (L) Lawn care (S)
Snow removal (P) Pet & House sitting. No recommendation or endorsement of any of 
the names on this list is implied or stated by the homeowners association board or Colorado Lasertype.

Alexis A. B/P 303-972-7404

Julia C. 14 B* 303-795-8431

Colton C. 14 P/L/S 303-829-8673

Jessica H. 12 B/P 303-932-1184

Allison H. 16 B*/P 303-932-1184

Alison H. 15 P 303-905-7942

Brandon L. 15 L 303-932-6583

Dustin L. 14 L 303-932-6583

Megan M. 15 B/P 720-587-9267

Jessie O. 15 B*/P/L/S 303-870-4345

Brittany S. 14 B 720-922-0881

Angie W. 13 B/S 720-276-6311

Nick W. 15 P/L/S 303-697-8307

In 2009, following an unusual year with no homicides, six
people were murdered in Jefferson County. In five of the six
cases, the female victim was killed by her boyfriend or husband.

Domestic Violence 
Each and every day, our patrol deputies encounter domestic

abuse, from angry threats to brutal assaults. It happens between
partners from all walks of life, and often happens to those you'd
least expect. Sometimes, the victim suffers for years without any-
one knowing. Other situations are plain to friends, family, neigh-
bors and community members – yet they persist. 

It can be tempting to think of domestic abuse as a private
problem in which the community should not meddle. But that’s
not the whole story. Ending abuse for one victim can help her or
him move on to a life of freedom and security. It potentially can
help many others too. 

Child Abuse
Children exposed to abuse in the home are more likely to be

abused or neglected. According to the U.S. Department of Health
and Human Services, there are child victims in 30 to 60 percent
of families experiencing domestic violence. Further, children
raised in an abusive home can develop anger and violence issues
themselves, repeating a cycle that will impact them, their loved
ones and their community. 

Animal Cruelty
Recent studies cited by the ASPCA indicate that in most

homes with domestic violence, pets are physically abused. In two
Jeffco homicides in 2009, the families’ dogs were also shot to
death. 

Workplace Violence
Violence can spill over outside the home and catch random

innocents in the crossfire. Workplace shootings are often rooted
in domestic violence, as in the 1995 shooting at an Albertson’s

Find a professional to suit your needs 
while supporting local businesses!

L asertype
C olorado

• Automotive

• Carpet & Upholstery

• Computer Services

• Financial Services

• Health Care

• Home Improvement

• House Cleaning

• Insurance

• Landscaping

• Music

• Painting 

• Pet Services

• Plumbing

• Product Sales

• Realtors

• Recreation

Call us to ask how to get added to one of the categories above!

303-979-7499
Visit our website for advertising information, ad rates, a map of the 

HOA newsletters we publish and details about our graphic design services.

www.ColoradoLasertype.com

ONLINE 
SERVICE PROVIDER

DIRECTORY

grocery store in south Jeffco, wherein a man killed his wife, her
boss and a Sheriff’s Office sergeant. Stalkers often pursue their
victims at the workplace. 

How You Can Help
We all have a stake in putting an end to domestic violence –

for our community at large, and most importantly, for the primary
victim who suffers physical and emotional trauma.

For victims, the thought of getting away can be as frightening
as the thought of staying. Abusers often maintain tight controls
over their victims’ social lives and purse strings. Threats, finan-
cial hardship, child custody issues and deep embarrassment can
keep victims from getting away or reaching out for help.

If you know someone suffering at the hands of an abuser, talk
about creating a safety plan so that when she or he is ready to
leave, precautions are in place. (This may include calling the
Sheriff’s Office the day of, to request a deputy to stand by at the
home to prevent possible violence.) Let them know how you can
help them with a place to stay, money to get them through, child
care, or mental health referrals. 

Get Help
The Colorado Coalition Against Domestic Violence offers a

comprehensive list of crisis numbers for communities across the
state. Locally, Family Tree offers a 24-hour crisis hotline (303-
420-6752), a shelter, and a free legal clinic to help victims under-
stand their options. Family Tree also offers counseling and other
free programs for families that have experienced conflict in the
home. 

If you have other questions about escaping domestic violence,
call our Victim Services Unit at 303-271-5339. Always call 911
in an emergency. 

— Sheriff Ted Mink

Ending Domestic Violence for the Victim and the Community
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Rental Space. 2700 Sq. Ft. Pierce & Coal
Mine. 303-971-0011. Lots of Possibilities!

Fall air duct cleaning and chimney
cleaning for your home. 720-299-7782.

Driveway Caulking - Small Concrete
Repairs. Avoid Costly Replacement. Ideal
Restoration/Sean 720-422-4236.

Trees, Shrubs and Perennials. Creating
beautiful gardens in our neighborhoods!
Property People 303-997-7392.

Highlands Pride Painting: 303-738-9203

Aminals Pet Sitting Service: Pet sitting
(in your home). Bonded & ins. Refs. avail.
Call Nancy at 303-335-6237

KENOSHA GLASS Window repair, table
tops, mirrors, shower doors. 303-972-7880

Brister Home Improv. Repair remodel and
handyman services. Ins. 303-250-1969.

American Sprinkler and Landscape.
Free estimates. Winterize Sprinklers!
asprinkler.com or 720-312-3616.

Tree Trim. Specialist, call Mr. B! Free
est., ins., 21 yrs. exp. 303-932-2514

Concrete-New/replace drvwy, patio sdwlk.
Free est Kirk 303-669-5859

Mike the Plumber - Your reliable neighbor-
hood plumber for  14 yrs. Competitive rates.
Free estimate. 720-422-8139

Piano, Guitar or Bass Lessons. 16 yrs exp.
Great w/ kids! Call Patrick 303-932-6551.

Carpet, hardwood, slate, tile - Installation,
restretch & repairs. Bill at 303-794-1001

GLASS & WINDOW REPLACEMENT
J Miller Glass L.L.C.  Call us today for your
free estimate. 720-318-5884

Repair and remodel - honey do list.
Licensed and Insured 30+ yrs exp. Allen
Investment Group. 303-437-0265.

Companion care. Cooking, light house-
keeping, errands, & doctor appmnts. CPR
& first aid certified. Salina, 303-437-2936.

Handyman. 25 yrs exp. Sheds, decks,
tiling and all repairs. Wayne 303-596-8348

LAWN AERATION – Most lawns $30,
Fertilizing available. Nathan: 303-249-0251
www.holygroundaerations.com

Crystal Window & Blind Cleaning!
Chandeliers & mirrors. Refs, 20 yrs exp.
Feel good with clean windows. Call NOW-
avoid the rush! Bill & Jerry 303-922-4655

QUEEN PILLOWTOP MATT/BOX SET.
Brand new in plastic. Retails $529, asking
$265. Also, NEW KING SIZE pillowtop set.
Retails $699, asking $385. 303-742-4860. 

Rent-A-Granny: Personal Concierge Srv.
I’ll run your errands or take you where you
need to go. Marlene, 303-979-8076

Drywall & Basement Finishing Services.
26 years experience. Gary 303-829-6363�

Small Paint Jobs Only 720-331-7032

Tree trimming & removal- Columbine
Tree Svc. 303-979-5330. 33+ yrs exp.

CARPET REPAIRS - patching, restretch-
ing. Small installations. 44 years experi-
ence. H:303-979-1887, C:303-906-5642

Quality affordable home repairs and
remodeling – WD Services. Kitchens,
bathrooms, basements and additions. No
job too big or too small. Insured. Call Troy
at 303-919-7495

Partylite Candles & Accessories. Make
your home smell great for the holidays!
Contact Jan. www.partylite.biz/janderby
or 303-979-3880.

Sewing Machines Repaired. 30 yrs + exp.
Free est. Free p/u & del. All work guaran-
teed. Call Scott 303-972-4687.

Tom’s Top Notch Painting, inc.- int./ext.,
Tom Martino approved, member of the
BBB, 5% discount for Littleton residents
303-523-2941. 

A+ Home Improvement Services. Pro-
painting (ext. & int.), gutter & trim replace-
ment & stucco. No job too small - we do it
all! Basement & bath remodels, drywall
repairs/texturing, decks, fencing,  carpen-
try, doors, plumbing, electrical, tiles, car-
peting & hrdwd flooring. BBB Member.
Call A+ for fast, professional service every
time. Steve, 303-979-7858. Major credit
cards accepted. Refs., fully ins. & bonded.
www.A-Plus-Home-Improvement.com

$300 off
Exterior Painting

American family owned. 15 years in business. 
10% discount for cash.

Workmans Comp & Liability Insurance

CLASSIFIEDS
Classified ads are $2.95/line for 2010. Contact Colorado Lasertype at 303-979-7499 or getinfo@colorado
lasertype.com to place an ad. To view our display ad prices, visit our website at www.coloradolasertype.
com. The deadline for placing a classified or display ad is the 15th of the month for the next month’s issue
(i.e., 15th of Sept. for Oct. issue), except the January issue, which has a deadline of December 6th.

Columbine High School Holiday Craft Fair
Saturday, November 13th, 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. Admission is

$1 (children 5 and under are free). 
CRAFTERS/VENDORS NEEDED 

For Columbine High School’s Annual Holiday Craft Fair.
Please contact Kristi at 303-932-2572 or columbinecraft@
aol.com. Deadline for entry is 10/22/10.

Free Children’s Concert: 
Experience The Magic!
PRESENTED BY THE 
LITTLETON SYMPHONY ORCHESTRA
October 30, 2010, 2:30 p.m.

Discover the 2,000-year-old original story of the “SORCER-
ER’S APPRENTICE” and hear French composer Paul Dukas’
delightful and dramatic music of the same name!

Join us on Saturday afternoon, October 30th at 2:30 p.m. for a
fun and enchanting children’s concert highlighting magical themes
(think Harry Potter). Play along with the marching brooms and later
visit the instrument “petting zoo”. 

Many of you are familiar with the Walt Disney Fantasia film
segment in which a lazy Mickey Mouse bewitches a broom to carry
water for him, with disastrous consequences! However, few of us
know the origins of the story of “The Sorcerer’s Apprentice” which
was written nearly 2,000 years ago! 

The concert will take place at Littleton United Methodist
Church, 5894 S. Datura Street in Littleton. The musicians will be in
costume so be sure to wear yours! Kids, join the fun and bring your
grown-ups. NO TICKETS NEEDED! 
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CWCA Covenant Violation Report
Mail to: Columbine West Civic Association, 

P.O. Box 620026, Littleton, CO 80162    

Date: __________________

Description of alleged violation: ______________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

Violator’s Address: _________________________________    

______________________________________________________________________

n I would be willing to appear in court as a witness.

Name: ___________________________________________

Address: _________________________________________

Phone: _____________________

All reports will remain confidential and you can send this in
anonymously, but we are unable to supply progress reports.

Columbine West Civic Association
Membership Coupon

Please fill out the membership coupon 
and mail it with your $25 check to CWCA. 

Send to CWCA, P.O. Box 620026, Littleton CO 80162

Name(s): ________________________________________

Address: _________________________________________

_________________________________________

Telephone #: ______________________________________

Columbine West 
Civic Association
P.O. Box 620026
Littleton CO 80162

JJOOIINN  UUSS!!

“There is something haunting in the light of the moon; 
it has all the dispassionateness of a disembodied soul, 

and something of its inconceivable mystery.” 
— Joseph Conrad

Columbine Library Book Club Selections 
The Book Club meets the first Tuesday of the

month at the Columbine Library. Time is 2:00 p.m.
Oct. 5: Lost City of Oz – David Grann – 
918.11046 Grann
Nov. 2: Anti-Americanism – Jean Francois Revel – 303.48273
Dec. 7: East of Eden – John Steinbeck – Fiction

In Columbine West, Results Count!

Duffy & Associates, LLC

Duane C. Duffy
Cell: 303-229-5911
dduffy4265@aol.com 

www.duanecduffy.com

• Licensed Realtor by the State of Colorado

• Member of South Metro Denver Realtor Association 

• Member of Colorado  Association of Realtors

• Licensed Attorney by the State of Colorado

• Member of Colorado Bar Association

• Member of Real Estate Section for Colorado Bar Association

Independent Companies
Working Together

Columbine West Statistics 
for September 2010

Current Homes FOR SALE in Columbine West
Lowest Highest How Many?

Ranch Style $ 209,950 $ 275,000 3
4-Level $ 200,000 $ 289,950 7
2-Story $ 189,900 $ 280,000 5
Tri-Level $ 239,900 $ 240,000 2
Bi-Level $ 184,900 $ 254,900 6

Current Homes UNDER CONTRACT in Columbine West
Lowest Highest How Many?

Ranch Style $ 244,900 $ 250,000 2
4-Level $ 189,900 $ 252,000 3
2-Story $ 209,900 $ 274,000 2
Tri-Level None None 0
Bi-Level $ 174,900 $ 179,900 2

Homes SOLD in Columbine West Jan. 1 to Aug. 19, 2010
Lowest Highest How Many?

Ranch Style $ 175,000 $ 256,000 6
4-Level $ 188,500 $ 246,000 6
2-Story $ 210,000 $ 304,000 13
Tri-Level $ 180,000 $ 211,000 5
Bi-Level $ 160,000 $ 235,000 7

“What Sets Duane Apart”

The statistical information is based on MLS data September 19, 2010. 

Not all of the properties were listed and/or sold by Duffy & Associates, LLC.


